
 
 

 
 

MINUTES OF THE SCHOOL BOARD WORK SESSION 
School Board, Spring Lake Park Schools 
Spring Lake Park, MN 
Tuesday, August 23, 2022 
 
 
A. CALL TO ORDER  

Chairperson Hennen called the meeting to order at 6:03pm.  All board members were in 
attendance including Amy Hennen, Tony Easter, Marilyn Forsberg, Sarah Bowe, Michael Kreun, 
Melody Skelly, and Sam Villela, along with Superintendent Dr. Jeff Ronneberg. 

 
B.     AGENDA APPROVAL 

Motion by Easter, seconded by Forsberg, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion carried 
unanimously with all members voting yes. (7-0) 

                                     
C. DISCUSSION ITEMS 
1. 2022-23 District Operational Plan (DOP) - Ms. Hope Rahn, Executive Director for Learning and 

Innovation, Kelly Stewart, Coordinator of Learning Analytics, and Erika Taibl, Communications 
and Marketing Director, reviewed the 2022-2023 school year District Operational plan highlighting 
a summary of spring 2020 – spring 2022 student achievement results, as well as improvement 
projects to reach the goals and desired results for the 2022-23 school year. Three projects within 
the DOP were reviewed: Continue to strengthen student support and intervention, enhance 
partnership with families and deepen innovative and personalized learning. Board member’s 
questions and comments focused on the student achievement results shared at tonight’s 
meeting.      

 
2. SLP Schools Online enrollment update – Dr. Ronneberg gave an update on the current SLP 

Schools online enrollment numbers. Currently there are 21 students enrolled in full time 
asynchronous online learning from grades K-6 and 21 students from grades 9-12 grade. Dr. 
Ronneberg mentioned that there was very low interest from the families from grades 7-8 to enroll 
in online learning. Board questions and comments followed. 

 
3. Other – Dr. Ronneberg shared updates on current enrollment at Centerview Elementary, 

highlighted the job fair that took place today at Spring Lake Park High School as we look for staff 
to fill custodial, paraprofessionals, special ed, nutrition services, and substitute teaching 
positions. Our annual backpack project is taking place again this year, we will hand out 5000 
backpacks to our students. Thank you to the Lions and the Panther Foundation for their help and 
support in this.  

 
Chairperson Hennen mentioned the upcoming All Staff Welcome taking place at Spring Lake 
Park High School on August 30, that PTO meeting dates will be available soon for the board, and 
that Sarah will be the board representative working with the Lions this year. 
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D.  ADJOURNMENT  
Motion by Easter, seconded by Skelly, to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried unanimously with 
all members voting yes. (7-0). Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm. 
 

 


